
Press Release of Regional Synod East, November 10, 2010 

On behalf of the convening church, the Church at Flamborough, Rev. J. DeGelder called the meeting to 

order. The delegates sang Hy. 46. Rev. DeGelder read Eph. 3:14-21. He led in prayer. Rev. G. Nederveen 

was elected as chairman, Rev. E. Kampen as vice-chairman, and Rev. D. Vandeburgt was chosen as clerk. 

Regional Synod was declared constituted and the officers took their place. The agenda was adopted. 

Regional Synod took note of the decision of General Synod “that any overture adopted by a regional 

synod for submission to a general synod be distributed to all the churches no later than five months 

prior to the general synod.” The duties of the clerk as specified in the regional synod regulations were 

updated accordingly. 

Regional Synod dealt with an appeal. 

Reports were received from the Deputies according to Article 48 of the Church Order, the treasurer, 

church to audit the books of the treasurer, and the church to inspect the archives.   Appointments were 

made to fill these positions till the next regional synod. 

The church at Fergus North was appointed to convene the next regional synod on November 9, 2011. 

Question period was held. The chairman judged that censure according to Article 34 of the Church Order 

was not necessary. The Acts were adopted and the Press Release was approved.  

The brothers sang Hy. 33:1,2,3. After Rev. G. Nederveen led in prayer, regional synod was closed. 

On behalf of Regional Synod East November 10, 2010, 

Rev. E. Kampen 

 


